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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 14th May 2018
Present:


Zena Ellis


Chairman

Andrew Reid


Secretary

Thom Darby


Treasurer


Christine Lathwell
Ladies Captain


John Chapman


Miriam Linforth


Helen Morris

Penny Kilbey

Lucinda Philpott

Karen Bull
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Apologies
Phil Nitchen


Dave Debnam
Chairmans Comments
April is traditionally our most popular month for races with many members taking part in all diatances, make sure tom read Phil and Christines race report to see how everyone got on. Being part of the Marathon cheer squad was a big thing for me this April, which was lots of fun but I was jealous of those running. Two consecutive weekends and the contrast of weather could not have been greater, it was cold for a large part of the day in Brighton followed by the hottest London Marathon on record. Well done to all those who took part.
I think the weather might be a theme for this year I commented last month how the weather had been pretty mad and this month has been no eaception, it seamed pretty chilly most of the time apart from a couple of days over London marathon weekend.

Just a week after London was Flitwick 10k, this is always a good event for Striders and it was great to see over 40 members taking on an undulating course, this was also our club championship raceso watch out for the certificates when I have printed them.

Our beginners course has started with phenominal numbers, 115 the first week, 101 the second and then 105. Thanks to all those who shared the course on their social media, brought a friend along, delivered leaflets, it has all helped spread the word. A big thank you to all of our coaches, helpers and members for their encouragement and support with the beginners.
I have had a lot of comments recently about what a friendly club we are, how well everyone gets on and how we seem to work well as a team, We do work well as a team and this is never more obvious on a Thursday night with the beginners. 

Previous Minutes
The Minutes from April were accepted.
Matters arising

Zena Has been unable to find a Pilates Teacher for the proposed Monday class.
The Aquathon plans are progressing.

Treasurer’s Report

Bank  £10726.84p
Running Report
It has been an extremely busy month with county championship race, our first Club Championship race and all the long hard months of training in the extrewmey cold, windy and rain for the marathons the races are finally here. The marathon weather wasn’t quitewhat we had all trained for Hot was under rating it. It was great to have great trackers this year to watch during the marathons and great photos of you all enjoying yourselves. Thanks to all Striders and their supporters for going to the marathons and cheering us all on it helps so much and is appreciated by us all.
April 8th
We had a good turnout for a late date than usual in Sandy 10 miler. It was a very drizzly day and not that warm to start off. I was 1st V35 and 1st 35 beds county Champion 1:20:43 Pb 1st 10 miler, Alan Weir 1:23:18 1st V70 Beds County Champion, Kulwinder Assra 1:40:33 Pb 1st 10 miler and 1st V45 Beds County Champion. Philip Abbitt 1:28:55 and Pam Abbitt 1:57:05.

We had 5 Striders travel to the Manchester Marathon the weather wasone of the kindest this month. Andy Durrant 4:41:12, Maria Petts 5:18:40 Pb 1st Marathon.

Daniel Lewis travelled to Paris for his Marathon 4:07:49 Pb really enjoying the course and knocked 15 minutes off. 
We had a couple of Striders at Leighton 10km Simon Norris 48:44 enjoyed the cake, Lucinder Philpott 1:09:59 8 minutes faster than last years time.

We had a couple of Striders at Decathlon5km in Stevenage Christine Hunter 34:34, Amanda Rankin 35:48.

April 15th
We had six Striders travel to the seaside for the Brighton Marathon a lot cooler than last year and it also rained a little which was welcoming. I was 18th overall Female and 3rd V40 3:10:30 Pb V40 Club Record, Ian Pitkin 3:57:30 Pb putting last years race well and truly behind him, Rick Hares 3:56:12 Pb 1st Marathon, Martin Smith 4:55:14 not feeling good after coming down with a cold, Rick Hares, Vanessa Thompson 3:52:20 Pb 1st Marathon and Kate Neale 5:13:17 Pb 1st Marathon.
Charles Nelis travelled to Fulham and Putney Half Marathon 1:48:10 Pb 1st
 Half Marathon.
Maria Petts travelled to Boston to watch Paula Nicols in the Marathon and while there ran Boston 5km 31:24.
April 22nd
We had thirteen Striders travel to Virgin London Marathon. Daniel Mann volunteered to take most of them in his mini bus which was great for team spirit. Unfortunatel it was recorded to be the hottest on record at 23.5 degrees, so was very unpleasant for running in. Most Striders tried to race as planned but soon realised that the weather put paid to their Pb. Our top Strider of the day Robert Barnes 2:42:20 Pb excellent time in such hot conditions nothing stops him. Gez Fallon 3:22:12, Pat Blessing 3:22:51, Linda Scanlom 3:24:14 Pb, John Chapman 3:27:44 V60 Club Record, Pete Croal 3:25:31, David Hall 3:39:52, Martin Porthouse 3:55:55, Kieran Fitzpatrick 4:24:21 Pb, Thom Darby 4:34:00 John Ryan 5:08:57, Julie Tysoe 5:47:47Pb 1st Marathon and Pam Abbitt 6:43:56 Club Record V65.
April 28th and 29th 
One Strider at Wardown Parkrun Martin Read 22:56 Pb

It was the first of our club Championship races. A record breaker for the amount of Striders in a race 44 Striders. It was a very wet day but not cold once you got running. Tom Rankin 38:38 Pb his words Im the best. Pb, Andy Reid 46:29, Daniel Lewis 43:28 I was 40:14 3rd Senior lady, Philip Davies 42:54 Pb two minutes faster, Martin Read 46:33 Pb, Miriam Linforth 47:30 age Pb, Ian Pitkin 47:37 Pb,  Karen Ashby 52:29,best time in 5 years, Alison Davidson 53:16 Pb, Liz Davis 53:26 age Pb on her 55th birthday, Teresa Abbott 59:22 Pb, Kulwinder Assra 59:41 Pb, Judy Reid 62.52 3 mi or any minutes faster than last year.
Congratulations to everyone that has competed this month but I have not mentioned. If I have missed anyone that has achieved a Pb, club record or any award please let me know and we can add it next month. Good luck for all striders with races in May. Keep the pictures and achievements coming and don’t forget to record all your races on the race sheets or message me or Phil so it can be recorded.
Strider of the Month 
 
Daniel Lewis, Daniel Mann, Ian Pitkin, Linda Scanlon
Online Club Kit
The system works. However the club does not really make any money from it as expected.
Next Social
Date is 28.6.18. however the date may be a problem.
Striders Race
The Medals will be ordered nearer the time of the races.
Miriam has two quotes for the timing of £800 and £500. We have also the option of a LED clock for £100 and the Gantry for £100.

Suggestions
None

AOB
Zena has been invited by the Luton Museum to put a display in the Museum about Stopsley Striders, so will meet them soon to discuss.
Christine is to organise the Club Championship Certificates.
Christine also advised that wearing Headphones in races is not allowed. She also reminded everyone that swapping numbers in races is not allowed unless done officially with the organisers.

Runners profile 

No suggestions this month.
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Next Meeting to be held in the Barrels on 4th June 2018
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